Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes

 Nov. 20, 2010

Officers: Chikako Mochizuki, President; rob Tabor, Vice President; Susan Tabor, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

Those Present:  Chikako Mochizuki, Rob Tabor, Susan Tabor, Bob Fuller, Brendy Latare, Luther Fuller, Sidney Roedel, Cheryl Miller, Ron Miller, Jim Secor.

MEETING COMMENCEMENT:

The November 2011 meeting of the Jayhawk Chapter of the National Federation of the Blind of Kansas was called to order by our chapter president, Chikako Mochizuki, at 2:05 p.m.

I. Greetings

II. Greetings were exchanged.

II Introductions (if any guests are attending)

No guests were present.

OFFICERS’ REPORTS:

I. President’s Report

II. Chikako thanked and congratulated all present on their roles in the success of the state NFBKS Convention which was held at the Holidome here in Lawrence on November 12-14, 2010. She also expressed gratitude concerning the help she got in preparing and in taking down the hospitality suite.

II. Vice President’s report (including progress on the insurance issue being raised regarding the use of a room at Independence INC.)
Rob Tabor reported that he had researched the issue of whether or not the national organization's insurance covered state and local affiliates who held meetings on property of other organizations or other business entities; Independence Inc. requires that such insurance be in place in order to rent space to  organizations for meetings.

Rob Tabor spoke with Stacey Hunter Schwartz, the executive director of Independence Inc.  Ms. Hunter-Schwartz is waiving the insurance requirement on the assurance of the willingness of Rob Tabor, an employee of Independence Inc., who will  take usual and customary steps to secure the safety and security of the premises. It was noted that security risks with our meeting there would be no greater than they would be when Rob Tabor is there working during non-business hours. 
Our first meeting at Independence Inc., which is located at 2001 Haskell Avenue, will be at 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 15, 2011.

III. Secretary’s report

IV. Susan Tabor reported that she will begin Thank-You letters to the Holidome staff, to staff of the Community Mercantile, to the cast of Patsy Kline and Friends and to the Delta Gammas very soon.(Secretary's Note:  This has indeed been completed.) 

She also mentioned that she may be in touch with people for whom she has incomplete roster information so that a new roster can be completed for our information and for the use of the state and national organizations.

III. Treasurer’s report (including the re-drawing of a winner of the Louis Braille coin from our outreach table Sept. 25, 2010)

Bob Fuller reported that the state of our chapter treasury is as follows:

 

Oct 31st closing bank statement $867.07 less $244.26 Nut payment plus $228.00 nut receipts for a total of $850.81. We voted unanimously to pay State $66.00 for Dues and $420.00 for Braille coins. After these transactions we will have $364.81 remaining.

A new name was drawn for the Braille coin drawing  in October and the coin was delivered to the winner the morning of our meeting today. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:

I. Looking back at our State Convention which we hosted

II. More reminiscences and accolades were voiced concerning our Convention, a nearly flawless event. We sold lots of nuts, into the hundreds of dollars; worth and we have a mail order for them. Susan Tabor reported that in December our chapter would be receiving $200 from Sherri Withers, Pampered Chef Consultant, for the fundraiser that Sherri did for our chapter at the Convention in the Exhibit area. 

II. Reimbursing Louis Braille coins to State

(1) The use of a coin which still has not been sold; use it for drawing during Meet the Blind Month outreach table Event next year?

(2) Chapter members discussed this issue.  The unsold coin will be raffled at the Meet The Blind Month Outreach Table during the fall of 2011.

NEW BUSINESS:

MISCELLANEOUS:

I. Knowledge Base (starting from January meeting)

II. There was brief discussion of possible Knowledge Base topics and other useful presentations that could be made to our chapter from others in our local community. Bob and Brendy were selected to provide the Knowledge Base presentation for January. Their presentation will be about parenting a blind child.
II. Whether having our chapter meeting in December or otherwise.

The consensus was that we would have a holiday gathering on a Saturday during the day at a local establishment so that preparations would be simple at a very busy time of year. Members decided November 11 would work best for those present. The secretary was given a list of restaurants with meeting rooms to approach and she will report to the membership concerning her findings soon.
National Officers’ Report

I Presidential Release (postponing till our next meeting).

Members were asked to listen to the November release on their own time and we will start in January with resuming the listening of the President's Release again.

MEETING ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Susan E. Tabor, Secretary,

Jayhawk Chapter

National Federation of the Blind of Kansas

December 9, 2010

